TARKA HOLIDAY PARK EXPANSION – PLANNING APPLICATION 63345
Park Holidays UK Ltd has now submitted its Planning Application for the proposed expansion of the Tarka Holiday Park. Details can be found on the North Devon Planning Website under application number 63345. (The path into the Planning website is shown at the end of this communication).

Summary by the Action Group
The Action Group (set up at the Village Meeting on June 7th) has summarised the key features of the application as follows:
Current site

There are now 97 caravans on site and the owners already have planning permission to increase the number to 154
New application

The new application is for enlargement of the site with up to 150 additional holiday caravans – so the site would grow to about 300 units – almost three times the number of homes in Ashford!
The planning application also includes proposals for:
An Outdoor Recreational Area; development of footpaths into Ashford;  new Clubhouse with a Swimming Pool, Entertainments Room with external decked area, Amusement Arcade, Shop, Store  and Children’s Play Area.

Read full details of the application on the NDC Planning website. You will find a summary of what is proposed in the ‘Planning Statement’.

Do you have an opinion?
If you wish to support or object to this proposal then you must do so to the North Devon Council by 31st August. The more individuals that comment the better! You can do so by letter, by email or online at the NDC Planning website. If you are not sure what to do, ask a friend or feel free to email           Mike Moss. (michaelmoss593@btinternet.com).
As a reminder, the residents meeting on 7th June felt that the development is fundamentally inappropriate, unnecessary, and harmful to the amenity, quality of life and environment in Ashford. Some of the specific points made were that:-
· Ashford is a small rural community in a beautiful countryside landscape and the proposed expansion of the Holiday Park would blight this permanently for residents, the wider public and future generations
· The enlarged park would totally change the quality of life and visual amenity of this quiet rural area

· Ashford is a conservation area that should be protected in terms of its context and setting just above the estuary, which is an SSSI (Site of Special Scientific Interest)
· The application is for an even more intense development of an already large holiday caravan site in the immediate vicinity of Ashford – it would dwarf the rural community. 
· 300 caravans could mean that, say, about 1,200 people would be staying on the site in peak times

· The caravans would be tightly packed-in, with little room between – so that the overall visual effect will be of densely ‘massed caravans’ in an otherwise rural area

· The existing and proposed trees do not shield the site from view adequately and those proposed will not mature for 8-10 years

· With the site occupied for 11.5 months of the year, and with its leisure and entertainments activities, there will be disturbance for Ashfield residents and for the Supported Living Units immediately adjacent to the site from:
· The visual intrusiveness of the site immediately below Ashford

· Noise from entertainments, dogs, and the general number of people – for example, there have been two loud outdoor live music events already this summer (May and July) that have disturbed many Ashford residents
· Light pollution from the site itself is already severe in an otherwise dark rural area  

· Disturbance and dog pollution (due to the developer’s intention to ‘open up’ two footpaths that pass close-to or through some residents properties)

· Opening the Ashford footpaths will detract from their status as quiet rural pathways in a quiet residential area with many elderly residents

· The enlarged site will have an effect on the wildlife of the area: there are foxes, badgers, rabbits, hedgehogs and many other creatures in the immediate area

· 300 caravans occupied for up to 11.5 months of the year will increase traffic in general and lead to dangerous in-out Right Turns off/on the dual carriageway
· Due to frequent traffic congestion in Braunton, the enlarged site would substantially increase traffic in Ashford’s already congested Strand and Adder Lanes.

In your comments on the application, highlight the issues closest to your heart. Don’t copy the words above exactly, but use your own words with PASSION and emphasis. This is your chance to try to block this disastrous proposal. Don’t just leave it to others: make your feelings either way known!
PS – The Ashford Parish Council will be discussing this application at its next meeting at 7.30 in the Church Hall on Thursday August 17th. They will vote to recommend ‘support’ or ‘objection to’ the application. Please ensure the Parish Council know your views by attending the meeting, or by e-mailing your comments in advance of the meeting to the Parish Clerk (sue@suesquire.com).    Any emailed comments will be noted prior to the vote.
The following is included for guidance.

To view full details of the Planning Application on-line, follow this path:-

www.northdevon.gov.uk > Planning and Building Control > Search, Track and Comment on applications > Find and track an Application > Type 63345 into the ‘Planning Application Number’ field and click ‘GO’ against the ‘search and view current applications’ selection > Click on ‘view plans and documents’ > tick ‘I agree to this statement’ and click ‘proceed’.
Wait whilst the details load.
To comment on the Planning Application, you have three choices.

· Write a letter to:-

Strategic Development and Planning
North Devon Council
Lynton House
Commercial Road
Barnstaple, EX31 1DG

· Send an e-mail to:-

planningcomments@northdevon.gov.uk
· Comment on-line by following this path:-

www.northdevon.gov.uk > Planning and Building Control > Search, Track and Comment on applications > Find and track an Application > Type 63345 into the ‘Planning Application Number’ field and click ‘GO’ against the ‘comment on a current application’ selection.
It is important to quote the full Planning Application number (in this case 63345) in all correspondence.
Note also that comments on Planning Applications are sometimes referred to a ‘representations’.

If you have access to a computer, some helpful information on making comments can be found by following this path:-

www.northdevon.gov.uk > Planning and Building Control > Search, Track and Comment on applications > How to comment on Planning Applications.

From the Action Group: 

Mike and Jane Moss, Dale and Rachel Hall and Morag and Andrew Evans
